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SIGS alumni were among those honored by the USF 2024 Outstanding Young Alumni awards, a
university-wide program which recognizes alumni aged 35 or younger who have demonstrated

innovation, creativ@gr
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This Spring, Political Science major Annabelle Folsom interned with
the Tampa district office of Florida House Democratic Leader Rep.
Fen�st



Mark Orr Fellows

Jasmine Rehman
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Taryn Bartley

Jasmine Rehman, an international studies major
who graduated this spring, found that the most
interesting part of being a Mark Orr Fellow was

hearing from such a wide array of knowledgeable
speakers. “As a college student, the opportunity to

hear such well renowned speakers in person and in
a setting that allows one to ask questions is very
rare and invaluable.” She says that the program
helped solidify her interest in graduate school.  

Jasmine will pursue a Master of Science degree in
Foreign Service at Georgetown University in the Fall.
Her recommendation to future Mark Orr Fellows is
to ask as many questions as you can. “It can be

daunting to speak with someone who has so much
intelligence and experience,” she said. “However, in  

my experience, no matter how high ranking the
people I meet, they are always very friendly and

open to genuine conversation, even if it is
controversial.”

Each year SIGS nominates up to three students to serve as Mark Orr Fellows with the Tampa Bay
Committee on Foreign Relations (TBCFR).  The fellowship involves attendance at monthly meetings,
where prominent academics, policymakers, journalists, and other international affairs professionals

speak on contemporary international issues. For the 2023-2024 academic year, SIGS nominated
Jasmine Rehman and Taryn Bartley as its Mark Orr Fellows.

Taryn Bartley is a SIGS student majoring in political
science with a minor in legal studies. Though she
also loved listening to visiting speakers, Taryn’s

favorite part of the Mark Orr Fellows experience was
meeting other fellows from nearby universities,
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Dr. Ira E Harrison Legacy Award:
Dr. Cheryl Rodriguez

Congratulations to Dr. Cheryl Rodriguez, SIGS faculty member,
who was awarded the Dr. Ira E. Harrison Legacy Award from the

Association of Black Anthropologists in Fall 2023. This award
honors anthropologists for “their significant contributions to
research, scholarship, and service to communities of African

descent in the United States and throughout the African
Diaspora.” 

Dr. Rodriguez has a long history of impactful research and
service to the university and the community alike. Her current

focus includes several projects related to African American
neighborhoods in Tampa, as well as a National Science
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Dr. David Ponton III-  Book Launch
In Spring 2024, SIGS, in
partnership with the Institute
on Black Life, the Racial Justice
Initiative, and the Womt
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Bulls in Action with Nick Cox

In Spring 2024, State of Florida Prosecutor Nicholas B. Cox
visited SIGS faculty member Dr. Rob Mellen’s American
National Government class. Cox visited as part of Bulls in
Action, a speaking series that aims to foster
interdisciplinary discussions spanning the humanities,
social sciences, and natural sciences. Cox spoke to
students about his experience majoring in political
science at USF, graduating in 1985, and applying to law
school. Cox received a scholarship to Washburn University
in Topeka, Kansas and interned with a prosecutor in a
small county outside of Topeka.

Cox, who received the Distinguished Alumni award
from USF in 2023, wrapped up the event by reflecting
on his remarkable life and career. “If I could describe
my career in one word it would be, ‘Honest.’ I worked
very hard to be successful, but above all, I’m just
really happy. You’ve all heard my resume, I’ve been
able to accomplish some really cool things in my
career, but I am happy with my job. I love my family
and my wife of 34 years, but just make sure
whatever you do makes you happy. Define what
happiness means to you, pursue it relentlessly, and
don't let anything stop you from achieving it,” Cox
said.

Cox spoke to the class about his job duties,  with a special focus on his most recent project,
pursuing voter fraud cases. He also spoke on issues that students had been learning about all
semester in American National Government, like grand juries and the differences in charging
individuals across different states. Cox also opened the floor to allow students to ask questions
about his life, the law, and law as a career, creating an invaluable experience for these students. “
“If you’re pursuing a career in law, all you have is your name and your integrity. Working in the
government is all about networking and fostering relationships,” he explained.

Spring 2024
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Follow us on social
media!

SIGS Instagram
SIGS LinkedIn Page 
SIGS Facebook Page

Are you a SIGS student, alumnus, or 
faculty member with exciting news to share? 

We'd love to hear from you! 

Send your news to jamielane@usf.edu for the chance to be
featured in our next newsletter!

Your generosity fuels
our success! 

To make a gift to
support SIGS please

visit: 
Giving to SIGS

Spring 2024
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